
PTC-CSJ Foundation, in partnership

with Lingkod Muntinlupa

Foundation (LMF), has resumed the

Growing Good to Great Kids (3G)

Program’s sports development:

baseball in Muntinlupa City

effective July 2022 after more than

two years due to the pandemic. 

To kick of the program this year,

PTC-CSJ and LMF turned over new

baseball equipment to the baseball

teams of Barangays Bayanan and

Sucat. Thus far, LMF has organized

coach pitch, minors and majors

teams in the two barangays whose

players come from PTC-CSJ’s

partner public elementary schools

there.

Sports development: baseball has

always been part of the 3G Program

since it began in 2011 in Barangay

Bayanan, originally in partnership

with Junior Baseball Softball

Foundation of the Philippines

(JBSFP) until 2019. 
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Darlene Dolleton graduated from Bayanan

Elementary School-Main (BESM) and started

her training with Bayanan team through JBSFP

in 2009. In 2011, she was part of the Philippine

Softball Team that competed in the US.

Darlene is now 24 years old and is part of the

Philippine Women’s Baseball Team that will

compete in World Baseball Softball

Confederation in Malaysia. Photo below shows

the team with Darlene under the arrow.


